## The Peeler Family

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches



August 2005

Dear Faithful Prayer Partners,

Thank you for your continued prayer and financial support. Our travels have taken us to western Colorado this month. After several days on the road we arrived here on June 9<sup>th</sup>. We are helping a small church finish work in a new building. While we have been here we have had many opportunities to get to know people at the church and to visit new people in the area. We will be starting the trip back east on August 1<sup>st</sup> with stops at churches in Missouri and Mississippi. We are planning a brief stay at home and then back on the road again. Please pray for us while we travel.

We have had a problem with our computer this month. If any of you have e-mailed us and not received a timely reply that is the reason. Fortunately, the pastor here in Colorado was able to completely restore it in about two weeks. We are grateful to the Lord for his work on it. The Lord always supplies the needs we have.

We met a couple in Silt, CO that we had an opportunity to talk with about the Lord. The man was interested but the lady was not. Please pray that they will both open their hearts to the Lord and be saved. We also have given out many tracts in various places. Pray that God will use them in the lives of those who read them.

Our plans for a trip to help a new church that has been planted in California are coming together and we hope the final details will soon be worked out. We ask you to be in prayer for this project. The Lord has given us some meetings on the way back home from there. The churches in the west are few in number and very spread out. This is a wide open field right in our own backyard. There is a need for many more church planters in all our western states.

Please remember to pray for these ongoing needs: 1)New supporting churches 2)Travel safety 3)Ministry opportunities 4)Unspoken requests. Thank you for your cards, letters, e-mails and most of all your prayers. It is our prayer that the Lord will bless each of you.

In His Service,

Jack and Melinda

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640

E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com